










assumptions andlor data used in the actuarial valuations may be enhanced by using additional 
data. 

Recommendation 

Reevaluate the factors and assumptions used to calculate the IBNR liability estimates with 
additional System historical information. Consider whether more accurate estimates may result 
from adjustment of the data. 

Management Response 

Although there is no indication that the current estimates and assumptions are inaccurate, 
additional data normally will enhance actuarial valuations. The actual performance of all of 
these self-fundedlself-administered programs demonstrate they are adequately funded and well 
managed. 

For the workers' compensation studies, we have used only paid claim data because there is a 
limited history of individual case reserves with which to work. Although we do reserve individual 
cases, we have only done so for a few years and have not had the appropriate level of confidence 
in these individual reserves to use as a factor. As we move forward, we now have some data to 
begin to incorporate available information on case incurred claims in the analysis in addition to 
the information we have on paid claims. 

For the ROCIP program, there are an insufficient number of claims to use in determining 
development patterns. In addition, the program covers a variety of independent contractors; has 
four phases, each with its own "personality"; and there has been a change in claim administration. 
All of these factors make the ROCIP historical data less useful for development purposes. 

For employee health, the margin was actually about 19% of the IBNR liability estimate as of 
August 3 1, 2005. This conservative approach is appropriate given historical experience with this 
program and rising health care costs. 

The System and outside actuaries will continue to utilize best practices and all available reliable 
historical data as appropriate in IBNR estimating methodology. 

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE PROCESS 

Observation 

The cutoff for payables at year end is accomplished by a variety of methods across the System. 
The two most common methods are a "lag analysis" and a "rollback" process. The "lag analysis" 
captures the historical trends of the time it takes the institution to process vendor invoices and 
then estimates the amounts to be recorded as accounts payable at year end. The "rollback" 
process typically utilizes invoice dates included in the ledger system to determine which 
payments made after year end should be recorded as accounts payable at August 3 1. The lag 
analysis produces reasonable results but is subject to error when patterns of payment change. 
Additionally, institutions that use this methodology typically exclude certain types of payments 
(e.g., for construction in process), which must be analyzed separately. The rollback process also 
produces reasonable results but is subject to error if the invoice dates do not mirror the actual 
service or delivery dates of the services provided or goods received, respectively. The 
decentralized nature of the institutions, in which departments have approval authority, can 










